#### SUMMER

## CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER 2001

#### NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

President: Janet Smith-Flaherty 891-9737 58 Hamilton Road

Vice President: Hans Brings 891-9993 117 Thornton Road Treasurer: Elise Chitelman 891-9307 7 University Park

Secretary: Alexis Shaw 894-5298

124 Westgate Road

# ANNUAL MEETING AND ELECTION RESULTS

The Cedarwood Association's annual meeting was held on April 11, 2000 and conducted by President Janet Smith-Flaherty.

Please note: due to space limitations in this issue, we were unable to include the meeting minutes in their entirety. If you would like a copy of the minutes, please contact the Association Secretary.

#### Highlights of Meeting:

- Ed Adelman (Associate Vice President for Operations, Brandeis University) reported that the work at the Rose Art Museum should be complete by July of this year and will open in September. The City of Waltham is working with Brandeis to make the Cedarwood Playground more accessible by re-grading the existing sloping entrance.
- Beginning this year the scholarship award will be increased to \$1,500,00 and will be presented as a single award.
- The traffic proposal for the Mass Broken Stone was presented as: traffic will be directed around to the Waltham side of the Rt. 20 rotary and then routed to make a right turn into the Mass Broken Stone site. For more information and a copy of the proposal contact Janet Smith-Flaherty.
- Waltham City Councilor Joe Giordano reported that the Regis Sewer project work on Weston St. is completed. Due to the many problems with residential gas lines, the Gas Company will need to replace those lines, requiring additional construction work in the future.

#### Election Results:

President - Janet Smith- Flaherty Vice President - Hans Brings Treasurer - Elise Ghitelman

Secretary - Alexis Shaw



## **Annual Picnic**



The 22nd Annual Cedarwood picnic is scheduled for Saturday- June 23rd from 12:30 pm to 3:00pm.

The picnic will be held at the Cedarwood Playground and is free to Association members. There will be ballon creations and face painting for children of all ages!

A picnic lunch of hotdogs, hamburgers and cold drinks will be served. Please bring either a potluck salad or desert.

The cost is \$3.00 for non- members and guests.

For more info or to volunteer, please call either **Amy Eastwood** (781) 893-3783 or **Janet Smith-Flaherty** (781) 891-9737.



## Welcome New Neighbors!

Please join us in welcoming the following new neighbors to Cedarwood:

- Armen & Jackie Pishdochian & baby Alec at 51 Florence Road
- Patrick & Danielle Hart at 119 Westgate Rd.
- Bruce Goode & Avi Rodal at 33 Wetherbee Rd.
- Eric & Kat Weiss at 31 Harland Road

### New Neighbor Open House

On March 10 the Cedarwood Neighborhood Association sponsored an open house and despite a snowstorm the night before, many new neighbors ventured out and were warmly welcomed by hosts Tom and Janet Flaherty.

In addition to a fun time, good food and lots of great conversation, information packages on Cedarwood and the City of Waltham were distributed to new residents.

Attending the Open House were new neighbors: Jill & Brian Lenhardt, Jim Smith & Nancy Lawrence, Phil & Nancy Bakker, Cecilia & Charles Liu, Pat Picard, E. Lewanne Dudley, Chris & Cindy Taranto, Jackie Pishdochian, Eric & Kristine Scheufele and the newest new neighbor, two-month old Matthew Scheufele.

Special guests were City Councilor Joe Giordano and State Rep. Tom Stanley and his fiancée, Kimberly Bayliss.

Thanks to the all the existing neighbors who attended the party and brought all the delicious goodies! Present at the party were: Ellie and Kevin Lyman, Amy Eastwood, Alexis and Steve Shaw, Kristina and Max Chretien, and Sandy Kiesling.

#### John and Mary Collins Memorial Red Cross Food Pantry Established

The John and Mary Collins Memorial Food Pantry was recently opened here in Waltham under the auspices of the American Red Cross. Established by their family in tribute to the longtime Cedarwood residents years of community service.

Association dues: Family \$5.00

#### Know a good plumber????

If you do we want to hear from you! We are in the process of creating a list of service people who have been employed by residents with good results. The list will include ANY service people you feel are appropriate, i.e.: plumbers, electricians, dentists, etc.

Please mail or drop off names to be included to Phyllis Leibman, 49 Virginia Road, or email: Pdleib@aol.com. We hope to print the list for future distribution.

## NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DIRECTORY

Name:	Phone #:	Service:
Casey Boudrot	899-9456	Baby-sitting
Hans Brings	891-9993	R.E. Sales & Appraisals
Susan Chicco	647-4722	Faux Painting, Stenciling
		and Mary Kay Sales
Jane Dobisz	893-5049	Financial Advising
Peter Dobisz	893-5049	Website Design, Maint.
Stephen Gardner	899-9617	Carpentry & Repairs
Jim Giles	893-1717	Master Electrician -Res
Meg Hulliung	893-3783	Baby-sitting
Judy Issac	893-5356	Elem. School Tutoring
Leonard Kelly	899-0730	Window, utter Cleaning
Tim Kelly	894-8789	Electrician
John Khederian	899-8650	Civil Engineering, Design
Barbara LaCroix	899-5616	Dog Walking, Pet Sitting
Dianne Lombard	i899-1050	R.E.Sales & Marketing
Jill Lombardi	899-7923	Baby-sitting
Kevin McLaughl	in894-2209	Appliance Svc & Repair
Mark Nardone	899-5996	Tree, Landscape, Plowing
Ron Pellitier	899-4547	Floor Sanding, finishing
Tom Sliney	899-1512	Custom Golf Clubs, Repairs

Single Member Household \$3.00

	and the second s
Name:	Phone:
Address:	
For your convenience you may also contribute to the scholarship wi	ith this form. Donation to Scholarship Fund:
§ (fill in amount) Send in check (payable to Cedarwood As	ssociation) to: Elise Ghitelman 7 University Park

2001 Association Dues

am interested in helping out on	the:	
Summer Picnic	Fall Yard Sale	New Neighbor Committee
Activities Committee	Gardening Committee	Street Representative